
CRIME AND SAFETY UPDATE FOR 4/22/24
News Release Date
04-22-2024

On Mon. 04/15 a resident of the 7600 block of Corrales RD reported that unknown suspect(s)
tampered with his vehicle and caused damage approximately two months ago. Park inside of
your garage whenever possible, otherwise, be sure to leave your vehicle locked up with the
alarm set and utilize motion detector lighting and security cameras to help deter theft and
vandalism.

 

On Tue. 04/16 a report was filed concerning property having been stolen from within a vacant
residence on El Rey DR on an unknown date.

 

The Corrales Police Department will be participating in the United States Drug Enforcement
Administration’s National Prescription Drug Take-Back Day this Saturday April 27th, 2024.
Citizens can drop off their unneeded prescription drugs at the front (North) entrance to the CPD
station / Village Hall between 10:00AM and 2:00PM on that date.

https://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/drug_disposal/takeback/takeback.html

 

Thank you, have a safe week and remember: SEE IT, HEAR IT, REPORT IT!

Diversion Control Division | National Prescription Drug Take Back Day

https://www.corrales-nm.org/police/page/crime-and-safety-update-42224
https://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/drug_disposal/takeback/takeback.html
https://www.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/drug_disposal/takeback/takeback.html

